
Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting

  Approved minutes of February 27, 2018

Meeting called to order by Matt Hemann at 7:00 P.M. Members present were Ron Pitzen, Jim 

Lowe, Matt Thome, Matt Hemann, Sheila Klapperich, Luke Marzen, and Mike Mullenbach. Also 

present was Barb Brumm. Absent was Father Burkle due to illness. 

Motion to approve minutes from November 28, 2017 meeting by Ron Pitzen, seconded by Luke

Marzen. 

Committee Reports: 

Faith Formation: Report by Barb Brumm. Lenten projects – Sister water project with a penny 

war. 

Collecting personal items for the Hope House in Charles City. 

Waiting for confirmation of date for summer program Totus Tuus. 

Seminarian Joseph Sevcik will visit the students and staff at the Faith Formation Center and 

speak on vocations. 

Adult faith formation hosting three sunday movie events during March as a Lenten event. 

Parish Life: Report by Barb Brumm. Newsletter will be coming out this week. Pietra fitness 

program, tuesday evenings at Sacred Heart. 

Liturgy Committee: Report by Barb Brumm. Liturgy committee met on February 9, 2017. 

Ministry schedules set for lent and Holy Week. 

Mass server appreciation was discussed. 

Confirmation set for May 2, 2018 at 6:30 P.M. at Visitation. 

First Communion will be April 29, 2018. 

There has been a donation towards new alter linens. Tonini church supply has quoted a price. 

Ron Pitzen will speak to donor about a memorial tag then approve purchase. 

Pastors Report: No Report

Finance Report: Report by Ron Pitzen. Good December for donations. Loan on church roof has 

been paid off. 

Old Business:  

Shingles for Faith Formation Center are to be installed this spring as soon as weather permits. 

Mark Heimer and Matt Hemann have  picked out the color for church railings and Mark will 

paint when weather allows. 

New Business: 

Everything is set up and ready for Turkey supper. 

A parishioner has asked about the bulletin. Who prints it? Whats the cost to parish? Could we 

print it ourselves. Deferred to cluster to take up at their meeting. 

Motion to adjourn by Sheila Klapperich, seconded by Matt Thome. 

Next meeting April 24, 7:00 P.M. 

Mike Mullenbach secretary




